
SHALOM FORT WAYNE 
    Would you like to become an ambassador to 
welcome people who are new to the Jewish 
community or not currently involved? 
    *If you know somebody new to the Fort Wayne 
community, please let us know.  We would like to 
welcome them. 
   Please contact the Federation office: 
260 456-0400 or office@fwjf.org 
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JFFW FEBRUARY 2016 CALENDAR 
 

February 1 Dr. Ronen Hoffman – CRC                 
                    History Center -7:00 PM 
February 2 & 9 Confronting the Shoah 
February 4  B’nai Jacob Board Meeting 
February 11 Temple Board Meeting 
February 20 Miranda Long Bat Mitzvah      
                      B’nai Jacob 
February 25 JFFW Board Meeting 7:00 PM at       
                      the Temple 
March 5 Gwen Schneider’s Bat Mitzvah - BJ 

 

R.O.M.E.O.s 
(Retired Old Men Eating Out) 

 
Venue for February 4, 2016 is: 
800 Degrees Wood Fired Pizza 

10020 Lima Road 
 

Venue for February 18, 2016 is: 
Cosmos Restaurant at 9807 Lima Road 
Anyone interested in joining the ROMEOs for 

lunch can contact Rich Manalis at 219-877-8825 
or richmanalis@me.com 

 

 

Dr. Ronen Hoffman 
The History Center 
February 1, 2016 

7:00 PM 
 
 
 

            ISIS, Terrorism and Future Civilization 
 

• Dr. Hoffman has an extensive history as a politician and war expert in Israel. He is the co-
founder of the International Policy Institute for counter-terrorism, served as personal 
assistant to Prime Minister Yitzchak Rabin during his political campaigns and coordinated 
the Israeli delegation that negotiated peace with Syria. 

• He was a senior advisor to the Minister of Defense and he advised the Health Minister on 
international economic cooperation. 

• Dr. Hoffman is also a former member of Knesset, having served on Israel’s defense and 
foreign affairs committees in the 19th Knesset, eventually chairing the sub-committee on 
foreign affairs and public diplomacy. 

• With a Ph.D. in war studies from King’s College in London, Dr. Hoffman is an expert in 
political psychology. He specializes in psychological and cultural barriers in conflict 
resolution and in political negotiations. 

• More recently, Dr. Hoffman was a lecturer and researcher at the school of government at the 
Interdisciplinary Center Herzliya. 

 
Light refreshments served. 

 
 

February 2016 



  

 

 
 

My hope is that 2016 is going 
well for each and every member 
of our Fort Wayne Jewish 
community.  Our Board of 
Directors, Committees, and staff 
are all very busy and look 
forward to a productive year 

where many good things are accomplished.   
Unfortunately, our campaign is off to a slightly slower 
start than last year but we are confident that as long 
as we continue to get outstanding pledges, the 
Federation will be able to continue to offer all the 
support and services that the Jewish Federation of 
Fort Wayne and our partner agencies around the 
world have come to depend upon.   If you haven't 
sent your pledge in yet, please do so soon as every 
bit is important in allowing us to do this important 
work.  This year, we have given our members the 
opportunity to designate an amount above your last 
year's contribution to three special areas.  If you 
want to help us make sure that no child goes to bed 
hungry, every senior has the right to live with dignity, 
and that Jews can live in Fort Wayne and around the 
world without fear of persecution, then make a 
pledge to the 2015-16 Annual Campaign.  We exist 
to change Jewish life for the better in so many ways. 
 
I wish to share with you a response that Debra 
Levenstein, Women's Philanthropy Development 
Officer at the Jewish Federation of Greater 
Metrowest New Jersey, gave to a donor on the 
phone when the donor asked: "What do you want? 
Do you just want my money again?"  Here is Debra's 
answer:   
WHAT DO I WANT? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
* I want all Israelis to live in safety. 
 
* I want safe Jewish communities around the 
world. 
 
* I want support for Jewish families living with 
special needs. 
 
* I want assistance for the elderly. 
 
* I want renewed interest in Jewish life by our 
young adults. 
 
* I want accessible Jewish education for all. 
 
* I want thriving Jewish communities in countries 
where Jewish life has all but disappeared. 
 
* I want all of this - all of this and more.  And, it 
can only happen if the Jewish community 
supports the effort. 
 
* I want to tell every one of our donors and every 
potential donor what I want and also tell them 
that many organizations do some of this, other 
organizations do none of this.  FEDERATION 
does ALL OF THIS - and with your help - because 
you care, we care.  We build, we save, one 
person at a time, every day. 
 
* I want your help because I cannot do it alone. 
 
Thank you.            - Jaki Schreier 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
Endowment 

 
�Community Relations Committee: To provide for 
local programming and events through the Jewish 
Federation of Fort Wayne. 
  
�Goldenberg Camp Joe Fund:  Every year we get 
a number of requests for assistance with the 
registration for our three-week Camp Joe Levine Day 
Camp. 
 
�Baum/Goldenberg Scholarship 
 
�Janet Finkel Campership Fund: 
A few years ago Audrey Gerson established the 
Janet Finkel Campership Fund in honor of Janet 
Finkel. This fund makes it possible to help 
youngsters go to a Jewish Camp or to a Music 
Camp. 
 
�Holocaust Education Fund 
 
�Emergency Cash Assistance fund 
 
�Thoughtful Thursdays Fund 
 
�Audrey and Joe Gerson Free Loan Fund 
 
�Prejudice Reduction Elimination Fund 
 
�JNF - Plant a tree in Israel 
 
�Jewish Experience Fund 
 
�Other 
. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

   
 
 
 

�Holocaust Education Fund 
 

A contribution was made in memory of Ida 
Finkelshteyn by the Schreier family. 

 
 
 
 
  
 

�Janet Finkel Campership Fund 
 
A donation was made to the Campership Fund in 
memory of Ida Finkelshteyn by Alan and Maureen 
Grinsfelder. 
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JFFW Fund Donation Form 
 
Donation from:  Name___________________________________Fund (pick from list)___________________ 
 
Donor Address_________________________________________In honor of__________________________ 
 
Donor City/St/Zip_______________________________________In memory of________________________ 
 
Send card to:  Name____________________________________ Notes:_____________________________ 
 
Send card to address______________________________________      Send your donation and this form to: 
                                                                                                                    Jewish Federation of Fort Wayne 
Send card to City/St/Zip___________________________________        5200 Old Mill Road  
                                                                                                                    Fort Wayne, IN 46807 

Thank you for supporting the 
Jewish Federation of Fort Wayne 

GREETINGS FROM THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 



  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
JEWISH COFFEE CAKE 
 
Ingredients: 
1/2 cup butter 
1 cup white sugar 
2 eggs 
2 cups all-purpose flour 
1 teaspoon baking soda 
1 teaspoon baking powder 
1 cup sour cream 
1 teaspoon vanilla extract 
1 cup chopped walnuts 
1/2 cup confectioners' sugar 
2 teaspoons ground cinnamon 
2 tablespoons butter, melted 

Directions 
1.Preheat oven to 350 degrees F (175 
degrees C). Grease and flour a 9x9 inch 
pan. Combine the flour, baking soda and 
baking powder; set aside. 

2.In a medium bowl, cream together the 
sugar, butter and eggs until smooth. Add 
the flour mixture and beat until smooth. 
Finally, stir in the sour cream and vanilla. 
In a separate bowl, combine the nuts, 
confectioners' sugar and cinnamon. 

3.Spread half of the batter into the 9x9 
inch pan. Sprinkle a layer of the nut 
mixture, then spread the remaining batter 
and top with the rest of the nut mixture. 
Spread the melted butter over the top. 

4.Bake for 1 hour in the preheated oven, 
until cake springs back to the touch.■ 

 

 
 
 
 

 
ROASTED POMEGRANATE AND SAGE CHICKEN 
 
Serves 4, can be doubled 
1 whole chicken, cut in 1/8’s 
2 tablespoons olive oil 
4 garlic cloves, minced 
1 teaspoon kosher salt 
1/4 cup fresh sage, finely chopped, plus extra leaves 
for stuffing or 3 teaspoons dried sage 
16 ounces (2 cups) pure pomegranate juice 
1 cup chicken broth 
1 teaspoon black pepper 
2 tablespoons balsamic vinegar 
2 tablespoons brown sugar 
Pomegranate seeds for garnish 
Preheat oven to 400 degrees. 
In a small bowl, mix olive oil with garlic, sage and 
salt. 
 
   Rub mixture evenly, all over chicken, making sure 
to get most of it under the skin. 
   Place chicken in a small roasting pan or baking 
dish. Add broth and 2 tablespoons pomegranate 
juice into the bottom of the roasting pan. Roast for 
about 1 hour to 1 hour and 15 minutes, basting 
chicken with the juices from the bottom of the pan 
every 30 minutes. 
While chicken is roasting, pour remaining 
pomegranate juice in a small saucepan. Stir in 
pepper, balsamic vinegar and sugar and bring to a 
boil. Reduce heat to medium, and simmer until juice 
is reduced to a syrup, about 15-20 minutes. 
   Remove chicken from oven and pour ¾ of the 
glaze over the chicken. If the glaze has hardened, 
heat it over low heat until fluid. Pour remaining glaze 
over chicken, just before serving, and garnish with 
pomegranate seeds.■ 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

2015-2016 CAMPAIGN DONORS 
THANK YOU     as of January 27, 2016 



  

 

 

 

 

JAMIE DUFFY |  
The Journal Gazette 

 
   Look around the nonprofit 
boards in Fort Wayne, and you 
might be hard-pressed to find 
one that Ben Eisbart has not 
served, usually as an officer. 
A newly retired senior human 
resources officer at Steel 
Dynamics Inc., Eisbart has just 
joined one more: the Allen 
County Public Library. 
   He is one of two people from Fort Wayne 
Community Schools representing the interests of its 
30,000 students. He replaces Alan McMahan, who 
served 16 years before retiring. He will serve with 
Martin E. Seifert. 
   Eisbart sought this volunteer position after his 
executive search firm was selected to find a library 
director, resulting in the hire of Jeff Krull three 
decades ago. 
   “I got to know the inner workings of the library,” 
Eisbart said. “I always kept my eye on the library. 
“When I found out that a position was going to open 
up, I said to some folks there, ‘If you’re thinking of 
someone to appoint, I’d like to be considered.’ We’ve 
always gone to the library with the kids.” 
The kids are his two grown sons, Josh and Jake, 
graduates of Elmhurst High School and Indiana 
University. They both now live in Denver, he said. 
Although his children haven’t stayed in Fort Wayne, 
Eisbart loves the Fort. He grew up outside New 
Haven, Connecticut, and attended Rensselaer 
Polytechnic Institute in Troy, New York. He then 
graduated from Alfred University with a degree in 
English and a master’s in counseling. While at 
Alfred, he met his wife, Sharon, owner of Sharon 
Eisbart Corporate Art. 
   He tried being a stock broker but didn’t like what he 
saw. “There were trades that were made that were 
unnecessary,” he said. 
   With a master’s in counseling and a penchant for 
volunteer work, the Jewish Federation pitched him 
as a candidate to lead local chapters. The one that 
worked for him was Fort Wayne. He moved here and 
served as the executive director for the Jewish 
Federation for seven years. 
 
 
 

 

 
 
   He then moved to the corporate 
world and worked for OmniSource, 
then Steel    Dynamics. 
   He is now the chairman of the 
Fort Wayne Philharmonic board 
and vice president of the Fort 
Wayne Civic Theatre. “We have 
wonderful culture in Fort Wayne,” 
he said. 
   He chaired the board for the Fort 
Wayne Art Museum. He is a board 

member for Greater Fort Wayne Inc. and the AWS 
Foundation. He is co-chair of Bizpac, a political 
action committee that endorses candidates for local 
or statewide offices deemed supportive of area 
business activities. He is the vice president of the 
local Capital Improvement Board that covers the city 
and county. He is also on the community relations 
board for the Jewish Federation. 
   Being retired means he can devote even more time 
to these boards, he said. 
   So, what kind of books does he like? 
   When he was growing up, Eisbart read Tom Swift 
and the Hardy Boys. 
   He remembers his mother subscribing to the book 
of the month club, and when he was old enough, he 
read those. 
   He is partial to John Grisham’s books, which he 
describes as a “great sort of lawn chair type of read,” 
although “the quality of his writing, well, he’s not 
Upton Sinclair.” Recently he just finished “Go Set a 
Watchman” by Harper Lee, author of the classic “To 
Kill a Mockingbird.” 
   So it may surprise some readers that he also finds 
“Atlas Shrugged,” the Ayn Ran best-seller, a good 
read. His eclecticism is also found in his choice 
of periodicals from the New York Times to the Wall 
Street Journal, the New Republic to the Weekly 
Standard. 
   “I try to balance it out,” he said. 
   His biggest collection – besides the 1,200 books in 
his bookshelf – are cookbooks. “My wife does not 
cook,” he explains. 
   “In order to survive, I thought I ought to start 
cooking.” 
   He estimates he has 350 to 400 cookbooks in his 
kitchen. “I can tell you,” he said. “They’re all mine.” 
jduffy@jg.net■ 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Retired local leader joins library board 

Confronting the Shoah  -  7:00 PM at the Temple 

Discussion Topics:  
February 2 – Bystanders, Collaborators, Rescuers, and Resisters During the Holocaust 
February 9 – The Conclusion and Aftermath of the Holocaust   
 

 
 

THOUGHTFUL THURSDAYS 
COLLECTING TISSUES 

The Jewish community’s Thoughtful Thursdays 
team is collecting boxes of tissues to include in 
bags for the 72 Brightpoint Head Start students 
who attend class at the Temple. Volunteers are 
welcome to join the Bag Assembly team on 
February 3 and 17 at 10 a.m. at the Rifkin 
Campus at 5200 to put together food, household 
and educational items to distribute to the families. 
Questions? Contact Jamie Berger, Thoughtful 

Thursdays chair.☺ 



  

 
 
 
LEARN A LITTLE MAMALOSHEN AT THE 
TEMPLE  
 

Registration is open for the next six-
session “Journey Into The World Of 
Yiddish” class that begins Sunday, 
February 21 at the Temple. Dr. Lee 
Roberts, Associate Professor of 
German Studies at IPFW, will lead our 
travels learning Yiddish words and 

phrases, as well as gaining understanding through 
movies and music. The class is open to the 
community. We’ll meet from 12:30 p.m. to 2:30 p.m. 
on the following Sundays: February 21, March 6 
&13, April 10 & 17, and May 1 (Make-up date if 
needed: May 15). Find more information about the 
class and tuition at www.templecav.org.  

  
 

HOT TOPICS & MORE ON SHABBAT 
Please share the warmth Shabbat with us 
during February at the Temple: 

     Friday, February 5 - 
We’ll gather for a potluck 
dinner and Torah Study at 
5:30 p.m., followed by our 
Shabbat service and Torah 
reading at 7 p.m.  

     (Please RSVP for 
dinner by February 3 to 744-4245 and bring a side 
dish for eight to share.)    

       
Friday, February 12 – Share Shabbat during our 
service at 7 p.m., followed by an Oneg Shabbat. 

      
 Friday, February 19– Join us for our Hot Topics 
Shabbat service at 7 p.m. when we’ll learn about a 
current event and how it relates to the Jewish 
community.  

      Friday, February 26 – Our Shabbat service begins 
at 7 p.m., followed by an Oneg Shabbat. 

Find out more at www.templecav.org. 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
THINK JEWISH SUMMER CAMP AND MEET GUCI 
DIRECTOR  
 
Jeremy Klotz, director of Goldman Union Camp 
Institute in Zionsville, will visit the Temple on Sunday 
morning, February 7 at 10 a.m. to share the latest 
news with parents and children about our regional 
Union for Reform Judaism summer camp, including 
opportunities for first-time campers. Please RSVP to 
the Temple 
office at 744-
4245. 
Information 
about 
camperships 
will be 
available. 
 
The impact of Jewish summer camp lasts a lifetime 
with opportunities for making friends, learning, and, 
most importantly, having fun in a setting where it’s 
cool to be Jewish! 
  
Registration is underway at GUCI for children 
entering grades 3 through 10. A two-week Taste of 
GUCI program is offered for first-time campers 
entering grades 3 through 6, with the option of 
extending for two additional weeks (space 
permitting). Find out more at http://guci.org/.■  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

ETHICS CLASS  

 The ethics class led by Rabbi Kornspan, using A 
Code of Jewish Ethics Volume 1 - You Shall Be 
Holy by Rabbi Joseph Telushkin, continues with 
great attendance and a lot of good discussion.  Next 
class is Sunday, February 7th at 10:30 a.m., with 
Tallit and Tefillin at 9:30 a.m.    

 

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL  

 Classes meet on Wednesday afternoons at 4:00 
p.m. and on Shabbat mornings at 9:30 a.m.  Havurat 
No'ar and Confirmation Classes meet on Wednesday 
afternoons at 4:30 p.m.   

 

TORAH CLASSES  

 Torah class meets on 
Shabbat at 12:45 p.m. We 

are studying Vayikra, the 
Book of Leviticus, and 
finding the deeper meaning 
in the offerings the Children 
of Israel brought. 

Mishneh Torah class meets on 
Wednesdays at 7:00 p.m. At present we are studying 
brachot, the blessings we pray, and delving into their 
application in our lives.  We are using Maimonides' 
classic work on the Written and Oral Torah, the 
Mishneh Torah. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SHABBAT SERVICES  

 Shabbat morning services are held every Saturday 
at 9:15 a.m. After our services, congregants and 
guests have an opportunity to enjoy the Shabbat and 
the camaraderie at our Kiddush.  

 

BAT MITZVAH  
MIRANDA LONG  

Friday, February 19, 2016 at 7:00 p.m.  Miranda will 
be leading our Shabbat evening services. An Oneg 
sponsored by the family will follow services. 
Saturday, February 20, 2016 at 9:15 a.m. Miranda 
will lead the Torah service and chant her Haftarah. 
The Kiddush following services is sponsored by her 
parents, Robert and Laura Long.  

BAT MITZVAH 
GWENDOLYN BREE SCHNEIDER 
 
Saturday, March 5, 2016 at 9:15 a.m. 
Gwen will lead the Torah service and chant her 
Haftarah. The Kiddush following services is 
sponsored by her parents, Mark and Melissa 
Schneider. ■  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

C O N G R E G A T I O N 
A C H D U T H   V E S H O L O M 

C O N G R E G A T I O N  

B ' N   A   I     J  A  C O  B 

Jewish Federation of Fort Wayne 2016 Upcoming Events 
MARK YOUR CALENDAR 
 
Feb 1 - Dr. Ronen Hoffman – CRC at the History Center  
April 10 – George Deek - CRC 
April 17 – Shalom Party with Indiana University “Hooshir’s” 
May 2 - Yom Hashoah with Professor Robert Melson  
June 5 – Federation Annual Meeting - Temple 
July 4-22 - Camp Joe – Fox Island 
July 31 – Friendship Caravan   
 



  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Israeli flag from famed Exodus ship donated to US 
Holocaust museum 

 
 
   (JTA) — The Israeli flag that flew over the SS Exodus carrying 
Holocaust refugees to Palestine reportedly was donated to the U.S. Holocaust 
Memorial Museum. 
   The flag was delivered to the museum by one of the donors, Bill Silverstein of 
Chicago, on Tuesday, the New York Times reported. 
   Some 4,500 Holocaust survivors and other refugees were on board the Exodus 
when British officials turned it away from the shores of then-Palestine in 1947. 
The passengers were forced to return to Germany and were placed in displaced 
persons camps. 
   Brothers Bill and Tom Silverstein, partners in a Chicago real estate firm, 
acquired the flag recently from the Kedem auction house in Jerusalem for 
$144,000 and decided to donate it to the museum, according to the report. 
   Museum director Sara Bloomfield told the New York Times the flag is “a rare 
treasure.” 
   The flag sat hidden in the home of American sailor Michael Weiss in 
Philadelphia for more than 30 years, and it was later acquired by a rabbi in 
Jerusalem. 
   The story of the Exodus was made famous by the best-selling book by Leon 
Uris, published in 1958. A film based on the book starring Paul Newman came out 
two years later.  January 20, 2016 
 

 

On December 20th, our own Jacob Gottlieb 
joined a group of teens from our 
Partnership2Gether Consortium, 70 in all, for a 
10-day tour of Israel.  

Pictured here are: Back, from left, Shoshana 
Stein, Nathan Cholak, Naomi Freel, Dylan 
Duke, and Jacob Gottlieb; and front, Andrew 
Wayne and Abbee LaPlace.  

 


